INDIAN RIVER FARMS WATER CONTROL DISTRICT

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Indian River Farms Water Control District
February 11, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held in the office of the District in Vero Beach, Florida, Thursday, February 11, 2021 at 2:00 O’clock P.M.  

Those present were Supervisors William Barker Sr., Mark Tripson, Bobby Lindsey; Michael O’Haire, O’Haire Quinn, Chartered; Marvin Carter, Carter and Associates, Inc.; David E. Gunter, Secretary; Ward Gunter.
Supervisor Lindsey called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. and called for approval of the minutes of Januarys regular meeting. On motion duly made and carried, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as submitted. Cash on hand as of January 30, 2021 was given as $2,180,022.84
On a motion made by Supervisor Barker and second by Supervisor Tripson the following vouchers were approved for payment:
[image: image1.emf]17399FRS 6,656.69 $      17422Turner Machine Shop 688.50 $          

17400David E Gunter 210.00 $         17423Unifirst 760.73 $          

17401FPL 412.97 $         17424Supervisors 150.00 $          

17402Waste Management 128.70 $         17425O'Haire Quin Chartered 650.00 $          

17403AT&T 473.29 $         17426Carter & Associates, Inc 650.00 $          

17404FMIT 1,585.00 $      17427Robert Blackburn 100.00 $          

17405Carter & Associates, Inc 2,338.75 $      17428Pitney Bowes 136.85 $          

17406Sprint 683.59 $         17429Lowes 133.25 $          

17407All - Rite Water 39.08 $           17430IRS 4,716.06 $       

17408Cole Auto Supply 453.29 $         17431Coggin Ford 32,093.30 $      

17409Don Mullanack 430.00 $         17432Carole Jean Jordan 118.55 $          

17410Future Horizon 30,434.05 $     17433Office Payroll 5,510.90 $       

17411Port Consolidated 2,163.07 $      17434Shop Payroll 7,060.37 $       

17412Atco International 260.00 $         17435IRS 4,794.78 $       

17413Alro Metals 174.91 $         17436United Health Care 86.13 $            

17414Apple Industrial Supply 289.82 $         17437Florida Blue 3,326.54 $       

17415Everglades Equipment 931.57 $         17438Treasure Coast News 92.34 $            

17416McMaster-Carr 581.57 $         17439Total Truck Parts 61.44 $            

17417ST. Lucie Battery & Tire 2,442.39 $      17440Cincinnati Life Insurance 147.18 $          

17418Office Payroll 6,002.35 $      17441Supervisors 150.00 $          

17419Shop Payroll 6,606.59 $     

17420Sun Coast Welding 92.90 $          

17421Turner Industrial Supply 162.30 $        

63,552.88 $       61,426.92 $      

124,979.80 $    


We have received one (1) Utility Construction Permit Applications for consideration at the February Board of Supervisors meeting.

(1) Request from AT&T to direct bore a 2” flex-pipe conduit under existing culvert in Sub-lateral B-4-E (4th Street) Canal at 32nd Avenue.  

RECOMMENDATION:  We recommend approval of this request subject to all    applicable standard provisos and special conditions. 

On a motion made by Supervisor Barker and second by Supervisor Tripson the above permits were approved.

Superintendent Gunter gave updates for ongoing work in the District with no action required by the Board at this time.
There being no further business to come before the District Board, the meeting was adjourned.

       David E. Gunter, Secretary


                      Bobby Lindsey, President

